

THE HUSKY HOWLER

Mapleview Heights Elementary School Newsletter **Summer 2018**

REPORT CARDS

Today you will find your child(ren)'s report card in his/her backpack. This is a time to celebrate the successes for this year, set goals for next year, and look at the suggested next steps and continue the learning process over the next two months. Please review your child's Learning Skills grades and comments as these are things that can be worked on during family and peer interactions in the summer months. Congratulations to all our Husky's on your achievement and we challenge you to find ways to explore all areas of learning, especially language and mathematics, through summer reading, games, and exploring outdoors.

SCHOOL CASH ONLINE

For many of you, the benefits of school cash online have been obvious. For those that have not taken advantage of this service we offer, you will need to as next year we are going cash/cheque free and only accepting payment through school cash online. If you have not activated your account, please contact the school before July 5th to get the information needed so that you are ready to go in the fall.

FUTURE DATES

July 6 – Aug 27	Office closed for summer
Sept. 4	First Day of School 2018-2019
Sept. 5	JK Orientations
Sept. 6	First Day for JK Students 2018- 2019

BELL TIMES FOR 2018-2019

9:00am Supervision Begins in School Yard 9:15am Entry Bell

10:55 – 11:35am Nutrition Break & Recess 1:15 – 1:55pm Nutrition Break & Recess 3:35pm Dismissal

GARDENERS NEEDED!!

We are looking for families to adopt the front gardens this summer to ensure we look our best for the first day in September. Please email Mrs. Cooke (Imcooke@scdsb.on.ca) if you can assist. For those going into Grade 9 and wish community hours, this is a great way to get started!



MOVING OVER THE SUMMER

If you are planning to move over the summer, please notify the office before Thursday, July 5th. We can help you with registration at your new school and transitioning of your child.



If your child has any medical condition or requires medication during the day we must have a doctor complete our SCDSB form. Please contact the office to obtain the form.

FIRST RIDER PROGRAM

First Rider Program taking place in August to help first time JK/SK/Primary bus riders

The Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortium (SCSTC) offers a free *First Rider Program* for first-time school bus riders, which includes a ride on a real school bus. This safety program is provided by the SCSTC, in partnership with our school bus operators, to educate students and their families of the rules and responsibilities on and around the school bus. Sessions will take place in August across Simcoe County. Parents/guardians and their children attending any school in Simcoe County may attend any of the sessions. For more information and *First Rider* session dates, see the SCSTC website at:

http://main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/safety.



Every Child. Every Chance. Every Day.

STUDENTS AND STAFF LEAVING MAPLEVIEW HEIGHTS E.S.

As we finish up our 2017-2018 school year it brings with it great excitement for summer holidays but also has us saying good bye to some of our friends and staff. For our Grade 8s graduating, we wish you all the best and hope that you reach your full potential in all you do! For the SKs that are heading off to French Immersion, we know you will still be in our community, and hope you are able to make many new friends at your new school and maintain the friendships you've made here at Mapleview Heights.

We have some staff leaving as their Long Term Occasional positions, filling in for contract teachers, are complete. We also have other staff that have opted to move closer to home or find challenge in a new environment. We wish them all the best and hope our paths continue to cross. Continue to travel your journey to making our world a better place.

LTO Ending:	Away Next Year / Replacement:
Mrs. Barbera – LTO for Mr. Archer	Mr. Archer (Full Year) – TBD
Ms. Wallace	Mrs. Roy (Sept – March) – TBD
Mrs. Stanley / Mrs. Sprickerhoff – LTO for Mrs. Roy	Mrs. Newburn (Oct. – June) – TBD
Mrs. Petsis – LTO EA	
Mr. Gibbons – LTO EA	

Leaving MHT:	Welcome Back / To:
Mrs. Mildon – Huronia Centennial Grade 5	Mrs. Dale – Teacher (returning from mat leave)
Mrs. Rybicki – Minesing Central Grade 2	Mrs. Farquhar – DECE (returning from mat leave)
Mrs. Figueroa – Fred C. Cook 6/7	Allison Crotin – 0.5 Contract Planning Time
Mr. Iacobellis – Vice Principal Forest Hill E.S.	TBD – LTO for lacobellis
Mrs. Patten – British Columbia	TBA 0.5 EA

Summer time is a great time to spend with family and friends in the great outdoors learning, exploring, and getting exercise. Please ensure you also check that your child's immunizations are up to date. Also if your child has a medical condition or requires medication at school, ensure you have done the paperwork needed to keep your child safe before September 4th.

Watch for Welcome Back information email the week of August 27th for information on first day entry and other announcements of staffing.

Have an awesome summer!

Kindly in Education.

Mrs. Lisa Cooke and Mrs. Andrea Newburn

Wishing you and your family a safe and happy summer! We look forward to seeing you again in September!



